
CONSCIENTIOUS OBJECTION

In the armed struggle that is developing on our borders and could easily spread 
internally a grievous situation arises for all who are concerned about the use of 
violence. On the one side the conviction grows in a significant sector of the 
oppressed majority that only violence will bring liberation. On the other the 
minority in power sees itself threatened by indiscriminate violence supported by 
international Marxism. .

In these agonising circumstances we can only promise with God's help to give 
leadership in an ongoing Christian examination of this tragic situation. We l ^ e S o  
publish reflections from time to time as incentives to Christian prayer, thought and 
commitment and we hope to be able to do this with the representatives of other 
Christian churches and organisations. In the meantime we have resolved to say some
thing about conscientious o’ jod-Lion.

According to the teaching of the second Vatican Council, "it seems just that laws 
should make humane provision for the case of conscientious objecturs who refuse to 
carry arms, provided they accept some other form of community service" (Gaudium et 
Spes No.79).

In order to understand the issue of conscientious objection, a careful distinction 
should be made between universal conscientious objection (the pacifist) and selective 
conscientious objection (e.g. on the grounds that this war is unjust); between com
batant military service (carrying arms) and non-combatant military service (e.g. in 
the medical corps) and between military service (combatant or non-combatant) and 
national service (which could include services to the community like social welfare, 
education, housing).

In South Africa the Defence Force Act (Section 67 (3)) makes provision for 
universal conscientious objectors (those who belong to pacifist sects) to do non- 
combatant military service. But no provision at all is made for selective conscientious 
objectors even to do non-combatant military service and no provision is made for any 
conscientious objector (universal or selective) to do non-military national service.
Such provisions are made in some way or another by almost every other non—communist 
country in the world which has conscription.

Consequently in South Africa the selective objector and the universal objector who 
does not want to do non-combatant military service can be sentenced to detention for 
between 12 and 15 months. (Defence Act, Section 126 (l)).

In this matter of conscientious objection we can do no more at the moment than to 
defend the right of every individual to follow his own conscience. We would therefore 
defend the right of the individual to conscientious objection both on the grounds of 
universal pacifism and on the grounds that he seriously believes the war to be unjust.
In this, as in every other matter, the individual is obliged to make a moral judgment 
in terms of the facts at his disposal after trying to ascertain these facts to the 
best of his ability. While we recognise that the conscientious objector will have to 
suffer the consequences of his own decision and the penalties imposed by the State, we 
uphold his right to do this and we urge the State to make provision for alternative 
forms of non-military national service as is done in many other countries in the world".
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